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ST. ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL #10870 - AUGUST 2013

OUR NEXT COUNCIL MEETING IS SEPTEMBER 3 AT 7 PM

COUNCIL OFFICERS MEETING IS SEPTEMBER 24 AT 7 PM

Our Council Meeting was held on August 6 with 21 Knights in attendance.

GRAND KNIGHTS REPORT - BROTHER DOUG KESTER

PLEASE SEE ATTACHMENT

MEMBERSHIP REPORT - CHACELLOR SCOTT KURTZMAN

There are no new candidates for Knighthood.  A 1st and 2nd Degree is scheduled for October 6 at our School in Thomasville.

ADORATION CHAPEL - BROTHER TOM ALTHOFF

Thanks to all who signed up for the Adoration Chapel.

CHICKEN BBQ - BROTHER RICK BOSCO

BBQ at the Wagman Tournament on August 16.  Vol[image: image1]unteers needed.

BBQ at St Rose Church on August 25.  With Prep on August 23 at 6 PM.

GOLF OUTING - BROTHER PAUL FLAHERTY

THE GOLF OUTING WILL BE HELD ON SEPTEMBER 14.  Flyers will be available in the back of the church and at Thomasville School; Knights are encouraged to distribute the flyers after Masses.  Please encourage family and friends to participate. Brothers Boyd and Kohl are planning to address the Parish after Masses to encourage participation; hole sponsors are needed.

CHRISTMAS DINNER/DANCE - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

THIS EVENT WILL BE HELD ON DECEMBER 14. This year the 4th Degree Assembly 920 will be joining us.  

C.O.A.L. AND FOOTBALL TICKETS - BROTHER STEVE GROVE

Brother Grove now has tickets available for both programs.  Football tickets are $10 and the C.O.A.L. tickets are $1 for one or 8 for $5.   Our Council must sell a minimum of 50 C.O.A.L. tickets for any Knight’s child to be eligible for the Knight’s Scholarship.  This year Brother George Boyd’s daughter Bari received one of the Knight’s Scholarships.

CHRISTMAS IN JULY - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

Brother Amsbaugh expressed his gratitude for the Parish donations of gifts for the residents of Pleasant Acres and Misericordia.   Each attendee was presented with a gift bag containing at least 4 gifts.  The residents enjoyed Christmas music with Santa presenting the gifts.  Refreshments were served.

CHURCH DIRECTOR - BROTHER TOM ALTHOFF

REMEMBER THAT AUGUST 15 IS A HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION.

COMMUNITY DIRECTOR - BROTHER AL SAVARD

The Catholic Harvest Food Pantry is serving approximately 700 families each month and is supported by about 250 family volunteers.  New volunteers are always welcome, especially those who are available during morning and afternoon hours.  Please contact Brother Al Savard or Brother Dave Gerzewski concerning volunteer opportunities.

Grocery bag distribution will take place after all Masses on the weekend of August 17-18 . Please volunteer to distribute these bags at the Mass you attend.  Volunteers are needed to help transport donations to the Pantry and to sort the food items.  Brother Savard encourages Knights to bring along children and/or grandchildren as it is a great learning experience for them.  It takes about an hour of your time.  

OLD BUSINESS

St. Patrick’s Council #11872 requests that we conduct fund-raising efforts for the Ultrasound Initiative Program.  Our Council is going to donate $1000 to this cause.  It was suggested to have a donation basket at our BBQs for this cause along with flyers to educated the Parishioners about the Ultrasound Program.

Individual donations can be given to Brother Steve Grove and he will se that the donations are received by St. Patrick’s Council.

NEW BUSINESS

A suggestion was made by Brother Schneider to obtain a sturdy 6 foot and 4 foot  table to be used at the Market Street BBQ stand for $100.  Brother Bosco offered to look into obtaining the tables free of charge.

A motion was presented and approved to give Brother Bosco $300 “seed” money for this month’s BBQs.

Brother Amsbaugh shared that the photo of Bari Boyd being presented her Knight’s Scholarship Award by Grand Knight Doug Kester was posted to the Community Currier West York Edition on August 6.  He asked for copies to be shared with the Boyd Family.

BROTHER KNIGHTS,FAMILIES & FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS:

Liz Adams, Gus Hartinger, Jim Price, Doris Althoff,, Hilbert Family, Helen Quigel, Chris Anthony, Father Hoke, Kristen Santiago, Mary Arvin, M/M Joseph Holtz, Linda Schneider, Ed Bamberg, Jim Huddleston, Jerry Senft, Doris Carroll, Linda Jenkins, Sister Delores Sneeringer, Logan Patrick Coldron, Mary Kester, Norma Warner, Tony Danna, Barbara Jean Kuhl, Steve Warner, Tim Drought, Tom and Syrene Kuhn, Debora Weaver, Dorothy Etter, Laura Kuntz & Family, Lucy Woodman, Charles Fasano, Leigh Family, Mimi Young, Fields Family, Roger Marquis, Walt “Doc” Zimmerman, Dodd Finale, Richard Mummert, Daniel Galbraith, Brian Noel, Tara Garver, Donna O’Brien, Ike Gerzewski, Mary & Tom Ondish, M/M John Hagerman, Catherine Palmeiri, Paul Hardish, Tom Perry, All Deceased Knights

BAPTISM PRAYER LIST

EVAN 3/3/13, GABRIEL 4/7/13, HENRY 4/7/13, RYAN 6/2/13, COOPER 7/7/13, LILLIAN 8/4/13 AND LIAM 8/4/13

Knights of Columbus News









